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Hawkstone Newsletter Spring 2

Welcome back and I hope you all had a great break. Where is the time going ? It is March already!  We have seen such a positive attitude to learning so far in 2023. With the time flying we can congratulate all children on the successes for this academic year – and I’m sure there are plenty more to follow.

In Hawkstone class this half term, our class text is ‘When the Giant Stirred’, a small island in the Pacific exists in perfect harmony, where all the plants, animals and people are interdependent. But the islanders live with the knowledge that their mountain god sometimes grumbles and threatens to awake. We will be learning to write our own version in first person from a different view point. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]In Maths, we will be focusing on fractions. At the beginning of each new half term we always recap on prior knowledge from previous units through our flashback retrieval questions. Year 4 will also be taking part in the multiplication test in June. This is a government test where we will be taking baselines for times tables to be able to support the children. Thank you to those who attended the meeting. If those that couldn’t come have any questions – please don’t hesitate to ask.
In Science, we will be focusing: Year 4 Sound and Year 5 Forces.  Along with English and Maths, Science remains one of the main core subjects in primary school. It can be one of the most exciting and practical subjects. We are looking forward to our History unit where we will be learning about Vikings Vs Anglo-Saxons, this unit will challenge the children to explore Britain in more detail and learn about invasions and settlements.
In RE this half term, with Easter approaching, we will be focusing on the big question: Why do Christians call the day Jesus died Good Friday? We will also be having our annual Easter Church Service at Holy Trinity Church – more details to follow.
In PE, we will continue with an indoor session of mindful stretching focusing on our wellbeing, with breathing techniques and body awareness and swimming.   We will attend lessons at the local swimming baths at Oswestry school – learning how to gain access to the pool safely and using a range of strokes effectively. We know children are at different stages for swimming and we have a number of qualified swim instructors to cater for all needs. 
Our DT this half term, be looking at shell structures with a link to maths with 3D shapes and using nets to house an object.
With our virtual classroom now active, we also have a worry box for children based in the library and a comments box online for adults, we would like to hear your feedback on this, so please feel free to DOJO as we are always happy to hear your comments and work together in improving any areas of the PSHE curriculum.  
Whilst in Hawkstone, we expect your child to read at least 5 times a week, with their reading book and record being returned daily in preparation for a new reading book.  Please can you write a comment about how they have read.  Each Year group follows a set spellings and they will be given new spellings on a Monday and tested every other week. Your child will have the opportunity to have PE twice a week. Our set days are Tuesday (swimming) and Thursday but due to the weather this might change. We ask for all children to keep their PE kits in school and they will be sent home at the end of the half term.

As a church school, our learning takes place through Christian Values. This term we are looking at Justice. The children will be looking at how this value links to our learning and how they can display our value in their everyday lives.   If you see your child, or any member of the Holy Trinity community displaying any of our core values, we’d love to hear about it. We will be awarding children who go above and beyond to show our values a special award at the end of each term.  If you have any questions or concerns about any of the above, please do not hesitate to ask.

Many thanks,
Miss Hutson and Miss Owen (Student Teacher)
We are a Christian school where we value one another, want the best for everyone, work hard and enjoy the journey.
Deo Fretus – Trust In God
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